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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 
 

 

 Tue Jul 18th – Year 6 Leavers’ Mass (7pm in the school) 

 Wed Jul 19th – End of Year Mass (10am school hall) 

 Fri Jul 21 –End of Term: School closes 1:15pm 
NB: Children return on Tuesday 5th September! 

 

It’s All About US! 
 

Since half term, the boys and girls of SJV have been reflecting on themselves. Health of body, mind and spirit. 

Each week has been dedicated to different activities that explore emotions, physical fitness, healthy minds, 

healthy eating and spirituality – our individual relationship with ourselves and our faith. 

As ever, the children’s thoughts and reflections were open, sensible, mature and honest. 

 

Kyan began our sharing assembly with a specially selected prayer, which set the tone for our refelctions: 

How I thank and praise you for the everlasting life that you have given to me  

By your wonderful grace and love 

May I grow, day by day, to be more like you, full of compassion and kindness. 

Saturate my heart with your love so that I may love you more with every passing breath. 

 

I will share more from this wonderful few weeks in later newsletter and via the website. 



The SJV Daily News 
Friday 14th July 2017               Everything we can be, with Christ in Our Hearts                                           Free!     

Splurged! 
 By Harry Porter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

  

The very best at being ‘bad’… 
After a barnstorming final performance of the hit musical ‘Bugsy’ on 

Thursday night, two ‘hoodlums’ from class 6 viciously attacked the 

unsuspecting Headteacher with a double-whammy of cream pies! 

 

However, that was not the real news! Class 6 were magnificent! A 

performance of confidence, togetherness, humour and professionalism 

wowed the audience of parents and friends. Each and every one of them 

was a star on the night and showed what not-a-little hard work and 

dedication could achieve. These children mined depths that no one knew 

existed!  

 

The finale included the refrain: “We couldda been anything that we 

wanted to be…”, and it was clear for all to see that this group could, 

indeed, be anything that they want to be – they have great support from 

home, bags of potential, ability and personalities that shine. Ready for 

secondary school? Tick! 

Goodfellas? 

Howzat? 

Best of friends? Blousey and Tallulah  

Pie-attack! 

To me…to you…etc… 

We got away with it! 

“Turn 

your 

mobile 

phones 

off, or 

else! 



  Summer Fair 2017A huge thank you to all those that 

supported the fair – it was a magnificent day, plenty of sunshine and fun for 
all, and it raised thousands for the school (the Friends are still counting!). 
Once again, special thanks to the Friends for their tireless work, and for all 
those that chipped in on the day. #community!  



  Fun, Fitness and Spirituality 
In our sharing assembly this week, classes showcased their work from the 
last few weeks, which was focussed on Healthy Eating, Emotional Wellbeing, 
Physical Fitness and Spirituality. Some truly stunning work on display!  

I see God’s love in…the beauty of nature Healthy fruit kebabs by Class 3 

Reception class created a ‘tapestry’ of the beauty in God’s creation. Stunning! 

‘Footprints’ dance by class 2 Letters to God, by Class 1 



  Stop! Police Poster! 
PC Liam and Borough Commander Helen came to visit today to give prizes to 
the finalists and the ultimate winner of the Hornsey Open Day Poster 
Competition. Congratulations to Olivier in Year 6 – your poster will soon be all 
over the borough!  

Wildlife Garden – Sneak Preview 
Some of the children were trying out the ‘Storyteller Chair’ for size this week! The garden is now starting to take 
real shape and we look forward to making full use of it in the Autumn! 



  EYFS & Infant Sports Day 
Time to get the kit on and get active – well done to all the participants and 
their parents for supporting! A great morning was had by all. 



Secret Garden?  

  There is simply no let-up in class 1’s quality project production line! This week saw yet more stunning pieces 

of work. I invited them all to my office to discuss their work (in detail!) and I just HAD to share them. 

Woodlands, Gruffalo models, books, posters and fairy houses…enjoy! Note to self – buy more stickers! 

 



Term Dates 2017-18 

 

Mon 4th 
September  

Staff Training Day – School Closed 

 Start End 

Autumn 1 Tuesday 5th September  Friday 20 October  

Half Term Monday 23 October  Friday 27 October  

Autumn 2 Monday 30 October  Friday 22nd December  

Christmas 
Holiday 

Monday 25th 
December  

Friday 5th January  

Spring 1 Monday 8th January  Friday 9 February  

Half Term Monday 12 February  Friday 16 February  

Spring 2 Monday 19 February  Thursday 29 March  

Easter Holiday Monday 2 April  Friday 13 April inclusive 

Summer 1 Monday 16 April  Thursday 24th May  

 Friday 25th May  Staff Training Day – School 
Closed 

Holiday Monday 28 May  Friday 1 June  

Summer 2 Monday 4 June  Friday 20 July  


